MINUTES OF THE GRAND ISLE INDEPENDENT 

LEVEE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS REGULAR MEETING

TUESDAY, JULY 23, 2019
11:00 A.M.

The Grand Isle Independent Levee District met on Tuesday, July 23, 2019, at 
11:00 a.m. in a regular meeting at the Grand Isle Multiplex Center with the following commissioners:

Present:  3 Commissioners – David Camardelle, Kelly Besson, Sr. and Arthur Bellanger 

Absent: 0 
President Camardelle called the meeting to order and then led with the Pledge of Allegiance, followed by a prayer.

A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Bellanger, and unanimously agreed to approve the minutes of the meeting held on July 9, 2019 as read.

Mr. Chauvin from GIS Engineering gave the following report: 1The advertisement is going out for the Bayside Breakwaters. The pre bid meeting is August 1, 2019 at 2:00 pm and bids will be opened August 20, 2019 at 2:00 p.m. 2. Waiting on the hydro testing for the Bayou Thunder Rocks. They will do this on the next levee inspection.

3. Working on designing of the new pump station on Louisiana Avenue. Design should be complete by the end of next week. The permit will be applied for when the design is complete. The new pumps will be two 24-inch pumps. 4. All permits are up to date except the Walnut after the fact permit.
President Camardelle thanked the levee board commissioners and the town council for getting projects to help the island. We are working on the back segmented breakwaters and will be opening bids soon. We are working with the state, Jefferson Parish on the money for the continuation of the segmented breakwaters. Mr. Camardelle thanked the state and Jefferson Parish Council Member Templet for sending pumps to help with Hurricane Barry. Jefferson Parish President Yenni, Council Member Cynthia Lee Sheng and Ricky Templet kept in touch with us throughout the Hurricane and assisted the town when needed. The pumps helped us to get the water off the island. Sheriff Lapinto, the Governor, Chip Kline with CPRA also checked on us during the hurricane. Mr. Camardelle thanked the town employees and Joe Chauvin from GIS Engineering for working during the hurricane. We are in hurricane season and everyone needs to have a plan and stay alert for weather conditions. We are surveying the levees and have some spots that needs nourishment from the pump discharges.

A motion was made by Commissioner Bellanger, seconded by Commissioner Besson, and unanimously agreed to approve the expenses associated with operating the district.

Commissioner Besson stated that the piling at the end of Fifi Island will be installed next week and the light will be installed on top of the piling. The new tractor will be in next week. They can not get the bumper for the front so they are tinting the windows on the tractor. The army truck had bad batteries so they are changed now.

A motion was made by Commissioner Bellanger, seconded by Commissioner Besson, and unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 11:50 a.m.
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